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        2nd December, 2020. 

 

 

 

TO/ EACH MEMBER OF THE EAST CORK MUNICIPAL DISTRICT. 

 

 

Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of the Members of the East Cork Municipal District 

will be held at 10.30 a.m., on Monday the 7th of December, 2020, in The Ballroom, Mall 

House, Youghal, Co. Cork.  

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

JOE McCARTHY, 

East Cork Municipal District Officer.  

 

 

 

AGENDA 

 

1) Confirmation of Minutes of Municipal District Meeting held on 2nd of November, 

2020, and Special Meeting In Committee - Midleton Strategic Cycle Corridor held on 

2nd of November, 2020. 

 

2) Matters arising from Minutes. 

 

3) Consideration of Reports and Recommendations. 

 

4) Business prescribed by Statute.   

 

5) Notices of Motion/Information. 

 

 

6) Correspondence. 
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3) Consideration of Reports and Recommendations. 

 

3.1   Progress Report on the East Cork MD Roads Programme, 2020. 

 

3.2       Progress Report on East Cork MD Active Travel Measures. 

  

3.3      Municipal District Officer’s Report for December, 2020. 

 

3.4   Disposal of Land at Green’s Quay, Youghal, to Youghal Shipping & Storage 

 Limited. 

 

3.5     Town Development Fund 2020.       

 

  

 4) Business Prescribed by Statute. 

 

 

  None. 

 

 

 5) Notices of Motion. 

 

 

  5.1.1  Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 16th November, 2020. 

 

“Can the Enginer inspect the area on the Mill Road directly outside 

Darling Buds Preschool for traffic calming and safety measures”. 

 

5.1.2 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 1st December, 2020. 

 

“Road repairs to Upper Aghada from Rostellan, Upper Aghada to 

Whitegate, Cloyne to Shanagarry, Castletown (from Dangan Cross to 

Killeagh back road). Resurfacing and possible drainage works needed 

for the L3626 Rocky Road”. 
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5.1.3 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 1st December, 2020.  

“Following the response from Barry’s Coaches on the request to 

extend their connect services to East Cork and noting their application 

for a regular licence that we write to the NTA to support the request for 

a regular licence and that we express the need for this service for our 

constituents in East Cork.  

I also request that we write back to Barry’s Coaches and request they 

conduct a feasibility study for other areas within East Cork. And 

express to them that the real deficit lies within our rural areas, to ask if 

they would provide a commitment to looking at these areas in future 

plans”. 

 

5.1.4 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 17th November, 2020. 

“Update on footpath for Qarry Road, Youghal, Motion passed last 

year”. 

 

5.1.5 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 17th November, 2020. 

“Can resurfacing works be considered for Dun Chorain Estate/The 

Rise, Youghal, road is in shocking condition”. 

   

5.1.6 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 17th November, 2020. 

“Can ECMD look into creating another Casual Trading Licence for 

Front Strand Butts Car Park area for 2021, bearing in mind the gap 

between Prom area and Phase 2 of our new Boardwalk”. 

 

5.1.7 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 19th November, 2020. 

“Council take note of the urgent need for Cork County Council, to 

make funding available for the resurfacing of the Right-of-Way, road 

to Ballinacurra Cemetery, and to progress the dredging of Ballinacurra 

Harbour, and give consideration to the provision of public transport via 

boat Ballinacurra/Midleton, picking up passengers en route to Cork 
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city, as applied many years past, and helped provide leisurely boat-

trips for our old folk, and tourists to the region”. 

 

5.1.8  Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 19th November, 2020. 

 

“That Council repair the road serving The Crescent, New Cork Road, 

Midleton, (near 42, The Crescent), now in a dangerous condition, 

resulting from recent road surfacing”. 

   

5.1.9 Cllr.  Noel Collins, received on 19th November, 2020. 

“Council consider the provision of public lighting on Waterock Road, 

Midleton, serving Irish Rail, Golf Course, and the major increase in 

population figures”. 

5.1.10 Cllr. Ann-Marie Ahern, received on 20th November, 2020. 

 

“Possibility of pedestrian walkway/footpath at Grange, Castlemartyr, 

to “ The Heights”, Castlemartyr, with lighting (Midleton left hand side 

to Castlemartyr)”. 

 

5.1.11 Cllr. Ann-Marie Ahern, received on 20th November, 2020. 

“Resurfacing works be looked at from the traffic lights at the Midleton 

Relief Road to Midleton Educate Together School (R626)”. 

5.1.12 Cllr. Ann-Marie Ahern, received on 20th November, 2020. 

“The opening hours of the public toilets at Redbarn be revised to 

coincide with the opening of the Boardwalk”. 

5.1.13 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 23rd November, 2020. 

"Repairs needed to R630 Lakeview to Dark Road, where there are 

some nasty potholes. Also the Cork Road from the Park Hotel to 

Knockgriffin, and back from Cashman’s garage towards the Kennel 

Road”. 

5.1.14 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 23rd November, 2020. 
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“Can we add the L3609 from Ballincurrig towards Top Cross to the 

schedule of works. There is a substantial number of houses on this road 

and it is in particular need of attention at the Ballincurrig end. 

Meantime, the potholes will need attention". 

5.1.15 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 25th November, 2020. 

“That we give some attention to the issues on the L3626 Rocky Road 

to Gearagh road. While this road is of minor importance, it is now 

heavily used by pedestrians, walkers and runners as well as cyclists. 

There are three main problems that need addressing: the first being 

inconsistency with the speed limit signs; second, there is a large 

number of potholes rendering it impassable in places; thirdly, there is 

an area of flooding at the lower end of the hill adjacent to the quarry. 

Apparently there is a sump in use here but it is inadequate and 

regularly floods the entire width of the road”. 

5.1.16 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 27th November, 2020. 

“Ballycrenane Road to Beach and Slipway off of the L3819. Repairs 

and cleaning of Slipway”. 

 

5.1.17 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 27th November, 2020. 

“Ballyandreen Road to the Beach, Slipway and Car Park. Repairs 

cleaning and line marking and signage”. 

 

5.1.18 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 27th November, 2020. 

 

“Road repairs at Rock Road and Commons East, Cloyne, L.7682-0 and 

L.3633-0”. 

 

5.1.19 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 1st December, 2020. 

“That the East Cork Municipal Council would avail of the much 

increased funding from national government for 
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pedestrian infrastructure to meet the longstanding need for a footpath 

on the Quarry Road, Youghal”. 

5.1.20 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 1st December, 2020. 

“That the East Cork Municipal Council would supplement the 

admirable work done by the communities of Rostellan, Aghada and 

Whitegate on the people's path over the years by resurfacing the path 

from Lower Aghada Tennis Club to the ESB power station. Increased 

Dept of Transport funding for pedestrian infrastructure and rural 

development funding under the Outdoor Recreation Infrastructure 

Scheme may be availed of for this purpose”.  

5.1.21 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 1st December, 2020. 

“That works be urgently carried out by the East Cork Municipal 

Council on a channel approximately 2 feet in depth on a bend at the top 

of the L3611 in Knockaheen, Leamlara, in which several vehicles - 

including trucks - have gotten stuck in recent months. This channel, 

which extends at a more shallow depth for a longer stretch of road, is a 

particularly serious hazard on this bend. If unattended there is a risk of 

a major accident”. 

 

 

            6)   Correspondence. 


